
Flowery Branch Student Charged With Disrupting School 
January 29, 2013 
 
On Monday January 28th the Hall County Sheriff's Office responded to Flowery Branch High School on 
Spout Springs Road in regards to some suspicious comments made about the school on an Internet 
social media site. The comments caused a disruption at the school resulting in its normal operation. 
During the investigation it was determined a student had written on the social media site, known as 
Instagram, of a shooting that was to occur at the school. It did not mention a specific date, time or 
location the incident was to occur. Several Flowery Branch High School students saw the comments 
making them known to their parents Monday morning. The results caused a large number of parents 
picking up their children from school Monday morning shortly after school began. Hall County 
Investigators along with the Georgia Bureau of Investigation was able to identify the person responsible 
for making those statements. Investigators arrested 18 year old Tiffani Torres of Flowery Branch on 
Tuesday, January 29, 2013. She is charged with one count of Disruption of a Public School. Torres was 
booked into the Hall County Jail where she remains under a $1000 bond. 


